Bakewell St.

PO Box 26

Cranbourne 3977



PH: 5996 1744



NEWSLINK



The teaching and learning pedagogy at Cranbourne Primary School is developed on a

RECIPE (Relevant Engaging Challenging Innovative Personalized Enjoyable)

based curriculum that supports the members of the school community to develop intrinsic

<u>PRIDE</u> (Persistence Responsibility Independence Discipline Enthusiasm) in their learning.

Issue 41

18th December, 2019

COMING UP



Last Day of School for 2019

Final Day for students will be Thursday 19th December School will finish at normal time of 3.15

> First Day of School 2020

School will resume on Wednesday, 29th January.

PRINCIPAL'S NEWS

2019 has come to an end. Our end of year school concert was attended by so many families—it is always a wonderful event. The CPS graduation last night celebrated the achievements of our grade 6 students as we bid them farewell this week.

Students will be bringing their end of year reports home today. Students have worked hard to achieve their learning goals throughout the year—it was great to see so many of our students achieving high levels of growth this year in their reading. I would like to wish our community a safe & enjoyable holiday period and look forward to seeing you in 2020.

CONGRATULATIONS to our 2020 student leaders





Cheryl Van Deursen Principal

Merry Christmas to all our families.

Have an enjoyable and safe holiday break.

2020—first day of school Wednesday January 29th

FROM THE OFFICE

WE WOULD LIKE TO
WISH ALL OUR
STUDENTS AND
THEIR FAMILIES A
WONDERFUL
CHRISTMAS AND A
SAFE AND HAPPY
NEW YEAR.

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU ALL IN 2020.



2020 STUDENT LEADERS

School Captains

Kyana Z, Dylan R

House Captains

Bakewell—Charlie W, Hatif H **Cameron**—Sara H, Ryan R **Childers**—Rudanese E, Behroz R **Russell**—Vidhu R, Ramin G

I sea, I care ambassadors

Amelie M, Ruby R, Taj D, Jordan V,

Environmental Team

Dan M, Dante M, Tai C, Seepa L, Nasrin M, Jarryn R, Chase J, Isaac W, Omid S

NOTICES DUE BACK:

NOTICES FOR 2020 GRADE 5 & 6 CAMP ARE COMING HOME WITH STUDENTS TODAY.

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE FORMS ARE DUE BACK AND DEPOSIT IS DUE AND PAYABLE ON

FRIDAY 31ST JANUARY.

A message to our students!

Congratulations on a fantastic year. You have worked hard, and achieved a lot. It has been a busy year with lots of extra curricular activities that you have participated in. You have worked hard to follow our school rules, and to support each other to make better choices. You should all be proud of what you have been able to achieve this year!





To our Grade 6 students—thank you for being responsible role models—both at school and at events outside school. You have represented Cranbourne Primary School well. All the best to each of you as you move into secondary school.

I hope you enjoy the experience and make the most of every opportunity and challenge presented to you.

To all of our families—Have a safe and relaxing holiday—see you in 2020!

Di Fernand Assistant Principal

Month at a glance					
Monday 16th Dec	Tuesday 17th Dec Grade 6 Graduation 7pm	Wednesday 18th Dec Kaboom Sports Extravaganza Class Parties (further information will be sent home shortly)	Last Day of School for 2019 School Finishes at normal time of 3.15pm	Curriculum Day No Students at School Today	21st & 22nd

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL THOSE STUDENTS WHO ARE CELEBRATING THEIR BIRTHDAYS OVER THE CHRISTMAS AND NEW YEAR PERIOD

DANISH N

TAHLTA R DYLAN W JESSICA M AJL SEMA M JALIL A CHAISE B OSCAR U SAMEER S PIRITARA T LIAM P OMID S DHEAIA R SHUJA M JAMIL A FARIDA K SARA H ZARA S FAITH M SAMIULLAH B HAYDEN B NASRIN R STEVIE M

JORDAN J AVA-MARIE H AVNI K LINK D WILLIAM W AMELIA F MISHAAL R NOOR M BLAKE B TRISTAN H Kylie O ISAAC W RYLAN M MEKHNA M AMRITJOT K CHRISTINA A LACHLAN B RODNEY T NEMITHA F TAJ D NELITH L **BRAXTON W**

ASHLEIGH O SEHASNA L NATHAN N NEI N AARIZ N ANTHONY K

Happy Birthday to those students who are celebrating their special day!





GRADE 5 VISIT TO

CRANBOURNE SECONDARY COLLEGE



Yesterday (11/12/19) the grade fives went to Cranbourne Secondary College. When we got there we split into groups, our group did P.E. first. In P.E., we played octopus, then we did relays. When we did the relay, we had to put the ball between our legs. It was entertaining Sara SD

In Drama, we did these games about who would be your soulmate and other games where as a group we had to represent 3D objects with our bodies. It was great fun. Ramin SB

Hi my name is Rudenise and I went to high school on the 11th of December. I learnt about Hieroglyphics, the Egyptian writing. I really liked my day and am excited for year 7 Rudenise SC On the 11th of December Cranbourne Primary School went to Cranbourne Secondary so we could participate in some activities. First we did P.E. then we split into our classes for next year. We started by doing Science then we moved on to Humanities were we learnt to write our name in Hieroglyphics. Lastly we moved on to Drama and played some great games. Taj SA





Junior Ranger Program Summer 2020

Southern Peninsula national parks and reserves are offering FREE ranger hosted activities these holidays.

Get active, get curious and get outdoors in our parks with Junior Ranger fun for kids aged between 6 to 12 years old.

- * Learn about coastal critters on rockpool rambles
 - * Super sleuth on a park or beach treasure hunt
- * Uncover the secret to identifying plant and animal species
 - * Tread lightly and learn about the plight of the plover
- * Discover colours, textures and patterns hidden in our parks on a family treasure hunt
 - * Learn about the nocturnal life of a bandicoot

All activities are free. Children must be accompanied by an adult.

Bookings essential.

www.juniorrangers.com.au







All Gr 2-6's – Do you want to learn KEYBOARD, GUITAR or SINGING?

This is your CHANCE to enrol for Term 1, 2020!!

- 1. Go to our website at www.madonmusic.com.au
- 2. Fill out the online enrolment form and click the submit button
- 3. Mad On Music will contact you once you have received your place

To save disappointment, please enrol by Friday, 20 December 2019.



All Prep & Grade 1's

Enrolments are NOW being taken for Prep & Grade 1 students to commence in Term 2, 2020!!

- 1. Go to our website at www.madonmusic.com.au
- 2. Fill out the online enrolment form and click the submit button
- 3. Mad On Music will contact you once you have received your place

To save disappointment, please enrol by the Friday, 27 March 2020.